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May 6, 2010 

Report 0405.R6 

 

Mr. J.W. Silveira 

J.W.Silveira Realty 

449 Embarcadero 

Oakland, CA 94606 

 

SUBJECT: WELL DECOMMISSIONING REPORT 

  County File # RO 504 

William Wurzbach Company  

1200 20
th

 Avenue 

Oakland, CA 94606 

 

Dear Mr. Silveira: 

 

Following receipt of permits from the Alameda County Public Works Agency (ACPWA) for well 

decommissioning and from the City of Oakland for encroachment in the public-right-of-way, 

groundwater monitoring wells MW1 through MW3 (located in 20
th

 Avenue near 1200 20
th

 Avenue, 

Oakland, California) were decommissioned by Vironex, Inc. of Pacheco, California on April 20
th

, 

2010 in accordance with an Alameda County Department of Environmental Health (ACDEH) letter 

dated March 2, 2010.  The locations of the wells are shown in Figure 1. 

 

Prior to decommissioning, the total depth of each well was measured to confirm that no 

obstructions were present in the wells, in accordance with California Department of Water 

Resources (DWR) requirements.  The wells were then decommissioned by tremie grouting with 

neat cement to one foot below the ground surface (bgs), and removal of the Christy boxes. The 

remaining holes were backfilled with concrete, which was then tinted with black staining at the 

surface.  Ms. Vicky Hamlin with ACPWA was present to observe and document emplacement of 

the grout.  Mr. Yung Chen, inspector with the City of Oakland was present to observe and 

document the pouring of the concrete from one foot bgs to the road surface.   

 

The removed Christy boxes and associated asphalt were placed in a 55-gallon drum which was 

removed on April 21, 2010 by Clearwater Environmental of, Inc. (Clearwater) of Union City, 

California.  The drum was removed as non-hazardous waste by Clearwater to the Alviso 

Independent Oil Facility in Alviso, California using Non-Hazardous Waste Manifest #8248. A copy 

of the manifest is attached with this report. 

 

DWR Well Completion Reports were provided to ACPWA under separate cover in accordance 

with ACPWA permit requirements.  It is P&D’s understanding that ACPWA will forward the 

WCRs to DWR. 

 

A City encroachment permit rescission request has been submitted to the City of Oakland under 

separate cover. 

P&D ENVIRONMENTAL, INC. 
55 Santa Clara Ave, Suite 240 

Oakland, CA 94610 

(510) 658-6916 
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P&D ENVIRONMENTAL, INC. 
. 

 

 

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us at (510) 658-6916. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

P&D Environmental, Inc. 

 

 

 

Paul H. King 

California Professional Geologist #5901 

Expires:  12/31/11 

 

Attachments: 

 

Non-Hazardous Waste Manifest # 8248 

 

PHK/mld 

0405.R6 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NON-HAZARDOUS WASTE  

MANIFEST 




